
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
August 22, 2002 

 
 
To the Honorable Common Council 

Of the City of Milwaukee 
Room 205 – City Hall 

 
Re: Communication from Dineo Black, President 
 on behalf of Dino’s Contracting Service, Inc.  

 C.I. File No. 02-S-90 
 

Dear Council Members: 
 
Claimant, Dineo Black, President on behalf of Dino’s Contracting Service, Inc., 2821 

North 4th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53212 alleges that on January 28, 2002 there was a 
breach of contract when the Neighborhood Improvement Development Corporation did 

not allow them to complete work that they had been contracted to do at 3319 North 20 th 
Street. 
 

Our investigation reveals that the subject matter of this claim is not the result of the 
operation, conduct or maintenance of the City of Milwaukee or its department, and in our 

view was inappropriately filed with the City.  The matter pertains to the Neighborhood  
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Development Corporation, a separate entity.  Accordingly, we recommend that this claim 

be denied. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
GRANT F. LANGLEY 

City Attorney 
 
 

 
MICHAEL G. TOBIN 

Assistant City Attorney 
 
MGT:beg 
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